## March 17, 2005

05-068 AUTHORITY TO APPLY TO THE STATE BOARD OF

EDUCATION FOR APPROVAL OF THE FOLLOWING

CERTIFICATE: ELECTRONIC ENGINEERING

**TECHNOLOGY** 

PREPARED BY: Amy Alday-Murray, Curriculum Manager, Academic and

Student Affairs

APPROVED BY: Dr. Nan Poppe, Vice President, Academic and

Student Affairs

Dr. Preston Pulliams, District President

REPORT: The certificate in Electronic Engineering Technology will be

added to the existing AAS degree and will include the first three terms of the program. Students will be able to work in apprenticeship roles at entry-level positions in the electronics industry and are expected to continue taking courses toward the AAS degree while employed. The EET advisory has validated and supports the addition of the certificate. Mt. Hood Community College supports the certificate since they

can send students to Portland Community College.

RECOMMENDATION: That the college be authorized to submit an application to

the State Board of Education to add a certificate to the AAS

in Electronic Engineering Technology program.

Director Germond moved to approve Resolutions 05-062 through 05-070 by consent agenda and it passed unanimously.